Graduate Programs Council
Meeting Minutes 

April 1st, 2009

GPC Members in Attendance:
Jean Graham, Susan Hydro, Brenda Leake, Donald Leake, Caitlin McNelis, Kathy Speaker, Mark Woodford

Mark Woodford was assigned to take the minutes for the meeting.

Approval of Minutes:
The minutes from the March 18th meeting were reviewed and approved with corrections (Jean Graham so moved, Mark Woodford seconded)
Announcements:

Don Leake attended the Subcommittee meeting of CAP in which the course approval process was discussed.  The next steps include a fact-finding/information gathering process that will help to create a new course approval process for the College.

Dean’s Report:

No Dean was present at the meeting.

Assistant Dean’s Report:

The Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies, Susan Hydro, distributed a document entitled “Change to Summer/Fall 2009 Application Deadlines, Effective March 26, 2009” and discussed the application deadline changes (for all graduate and certificate programs except those in Counselor Education), as well as a new waiver process in which the requirement to provide GRE scores for graduate admission may be waived for current undergraduates at The College of New Jersey (for those applicants with a minimum of 3.3 cumulative GPA).   Ms. Hydro also distributed a spreadsheet outlining the overall admissions numbers (e.g., applicants, numbers accepted, yield rates, etc.).  Lastly, she provided a hard-copy of the “Graduate Column”; the spring 2009 issue of the Graduate Studies newsletter, which is also available on-line through the Grad Studies website.
Old Business:

Discussed the previous GPC meeting in which the Graduate Coordinators attended and provided feedback and questions for the GPC to consider.  The concerns that were expressed by the Coordinators in attendance appear to be in line with the thinking and work of the GPC members.  The issues discussed (outlined in the meeting minutes from March 18th, 2009) are logical and practical, and some frustration was expressed that these are perennial issues that GPC tries to address.  In short, the GPC membership appears to have an accurate “pulse” concerning the overall issues facing Graduate Studies at TCNJ, and although the Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies does an outstanding job in her current capacity, not having a Graduate Dean (as in prior years) contributes to the resurfacing of these perennial issues.  Some GPC members feel that a Graduate Dean would be able to facilitate resolution of these concerns.  Although the Council of Deans are supportive of graduates studies and advocate for their respective programs with the Provost, a Graduate Dean could create an overall vision and mission for Graduate Studies at TCNJ that would insure that our graduate programs continue to contribute to the educational mission of the College, as well as the generate revenue for the College.
Our next meeting will be on April 15th, 2009.  The goal for that meeting will be to bring closure to the review of the “thesis/culminating experience” process.  Additionally, Mark Woodford stated that the Department of Counselor Education has presented a proposal for two graduate program expansions to the Dean of the School of Education that should be ready for review by GPC at the April 15th if time permits.   
The meeting was adjourned at 2:55pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mark S. Woodford
